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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER 

This notice contains important information regarding your drinking water. 
 
Este informe contiene información muy importante sobre su agua potable. 
Tradúzcalo o hable con alguien que lo entienda bien. 

MONITORING REQUIREMENTS NOT MET FOR LAKE MADRONE WATER 
DISTRICT 

Our water system failed to monitor as required for drinking water standards during the 
past year and, therefore, was in violation of the regulations.  Even though this failure 
was not an emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what you should do, 
what happened, and what we did to correct this situation. 

We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular 
basis.  Results of regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking 
water meets health standards.  During 2024, we failed to have our Star well tested for 
Nitrate and therefore, cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking water during that 
time. 

What should I do? 

• There is nothing you need to do at this time. 

• The table below lists the contaminant(s) we did not properly test for during the 
last year, how many samples we are required to take and how often, how many 
samples we took, when samples should have been taken, and the date on which 
follow-up samples were (or will be) taken. 

Contaminant Required 
Sampling 
Frequency 

Number of 
Samples 
Taken 

When All  
Samples Should 
Have Been 
Taken 

When Samples Were 
or Will Be Taken 

Nitrate 12 Months 1 2024 By March 6, 2025 

 



• If you have health issues concerning the consumption of this water, you may 
wish to consult your doctor. 

What happened? What is being done? 

A nitrate sample from Star well was taken by North State Water Testing (NSWT) on 
February 26, 2024. The sample was received “in error” by Pace Lab. Pace Labs 
contacted NSWT on March 1, 2024, to schedule a nitrate re-sample of Star well. The re-
sample was never executed. 

Our solution to the problem is two-fold: 

(1) Immediate re-sample by NSWT for Nitrate at Star well and testing by Pace Labs 
to become compliant. 

(2) To avoid future violations, representatives of the Lake Madrone Water District will 
monitor and verify the scheduled sampling of water by North State Water Testing 
and subsequent testing by Pace Labs, to remain in compliance with the 
California Code of Regulations (CCR) Title 22, Section 64432.1(a). 

For more information, please contact: 

Shane McCabe at (530) 552-2116 or lmwd.shane@gmail.com 

Betsy Haydon at (209) 871-4104 or haydon.madrone@yahoo.com  

 

This notice is being sent to you by the Lake Madrone Water District. 

State Water System ID#: 0400014   

Date distributed: By March 6, 2025 
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